
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: Site Review
N083055075

FACILITY: QG Printing II LLC SRN / ID: N0830
LOCATION: 1321 Van Deinse Street, GREENVILLE DISTRICT: Grand Rapids
CITY: GREENVILLE COUNTY: MONTCALM
CONTACT: Dan Nichols , Maintenance Manager ACTIVITY DATE: 09/02/2020
STAFF: Adam Shaffer COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Compliance SOURCE CLASS: SM OPT OUT
SUBJECT: Odor survey - To verify odors from previous complaint have been addressed Site Review - To verify the new installation of a 
catalytic oxidizer
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

Air Quality Division (AQD) staff Adam Shaffer (AS) completed an odor survey and site review 
of the QG Printing II LLC (QG) on September 2, 2020. This was to verify the catalytic oxidizer 
(CO) previously identified to not be operating properly has been replaced and is in operation 
(the unit was replaced the week of June 22nd) and to verify odors (odor complaint received on 
May 27, 2020) have been addressed.

AS arrived in the area at 11:20am. Weather conditions at the time were partly cloudy skies, 
winds from the west at 10-15mph and temperatures in the low 70°s F. Prior to this AS had 
spoken with QG staff Dan Nichols, Production Support Manager, to verify the CO was in
operation and controlling emissions from the greatest number of presses. It was confirmed the 
CO was running and controlling emissions from two presses which would be the same
number of presses operating when odors were identified by AS on June 18, 2020. Upon 
arriving in the area, AS completed an odor survey of areas downwind of the QG site. Odors 
noted previously that would have appeared to be coming from the CO had a solvent type 
smell. Minor odors consisting of fresh ink and a plant like odor were identified, however, no 
solvent odors were noted.

Upon completing the odor survey, AS contacted and met with Mr. Nichols to relay the
findings. A call was made to include QG staff Ms. Lacey Schucht, Regional Corporate 
Environmental Coordinator, for a brief meeting on the findings and any additional information
needed moving forward. Following this AS and Mr. Nichols proceeded to the rooftop to view 
the new CO. It was verified the new CO was installed and in operation. No solvent odors were 
noted downwind of the new CO on the rooftop. AS left the QG site shortly after that. 

Based on the September 2, 2020, odor survey and site review of the facility, no further action 
is necessary regarding the Violation Notice dated February 6, 2020. Additionally, based on 
the observations made, it appears that the May 27, 2020 odor complaint has been addressed.
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